Stafford & District Billiards and Snooker League
Committee Meeting – 15th August 2012
Meeting commenced at 8:50pm.
Members Present: 

Dan Scott (DS)
John Foster (JF)

Paul Aston (PA)

Adrian Hughes (AH)

Jim Halpin (JH)
Dave Bishop (DB)
Barry Wilson (BW)

Apologies:

Richard Maddocks
Paul Wilson
Robert Wharne

Ian Nunn
	Agenda Item
	Discussion
	Actions

	1) Welcome of new officers – Dave Bishop and Jim Halpin
	Led by DS
	No Actions

	2) Audit of Accounts


	Accounts for season 2011-2012 have to be finalised and approved by the clubs auditors – it was agreed to change the current account signatories to be any 2 from 4 – nominated were BW, PA, BD, AH – as agreed, at the last meeting, St. Leonards to pay the outstanding Billiards League fees from last season (£64.00)

	BW and DB to meet on the 20th August to complete and to arrange for the auditors to examine and sign off the accounts –BW to arrange, with the Clubs bankers, to change the signatories.

AH to resolve the St. Leonards outstanding League fees.

	3) Handicapping for Billiards League


	DS said he had spoken with Chris Ward who had looked at a possible solution based on previous handicapping (knockouts etc.)


	DS to speak with Chris Ward to move forward ASAP - given the imminent start of the Billiards season.



	4) Discussion regarding Honorarium payments to the previous Admin secretary who resigned before completing the agreed term.

	It was agreed to take no further action but to review the club rules to stop any future discrepancies.
	All – to review the association’s rules.

	5) Approach clubs who are not represented on the management committee.
	It was agreed that all clubs should be represented on the committee – to achieve this it was agreed to review the current rules as at present SDBSL could not enforce representation.
	All - to review the association’s rules.

	6) Fixtures for new season.
	JH confirmed he had met with Neil Fairbrother (previous match secretary) to get a handover of documents and information regarding the clubs website.  Entry forms had been sent to clubs and a closing date set at Monday the 20th August – it was agreed that due to the limited time given to enter all members would work to make sure all clubs are made aware of the dates and flexibility would be given to late entries.
	JH to manage the process and inform other league members if there are any obvious problems with teams not being registered.  All to contact known team captains to inform them of the registration date.

	7) Arrange rota for Chairman
	It was agreed to defer this requirement until the next meeting.
	

	8) Arrangements for next meeting
	It was agreed the next meeting would be held at Stafford Rangers on the 17th September 2012.
	

	9) E mail from Cons re submitting fees/accounts.
	The request was for invoices to contain an address where payment is to be made and that a list of all players representing the club is provided.
	DB to review future invoices sent to all clubs – JF to inform all Cons club captains that they must provide the club with a list of all players within their team.

	10) AOB
	JH asked that all trophies need to be returned ASAP – this would be put on the Club’s website with a request that PA be the point of contact.
	JH  and PA

	
	Presentation night – 17th October at Perkins Club, buffet to be provided by Perkins.  It was agreed that the format for this year remain ‘basic’ because of the limited time available to arrange – this to be reviewed for future years.
	

	
	JF said he had made contact with 2 Class 1 referees who agreed to provide a ‘referee’s road show’ aimed at giving club players a better understanding of the games rules – they also offered to provide seminars to get the Class 3 refereeing qualification.
	JF to advertise to all players and clubs after the season starts to try and arrange such events.

	
	AH asked that we all look putting a strategy together to promote more participation in the league.
	ALL to consider ways to promote the league and encourage more players into teams.  This to be kept as an agenda item.


No other business – meeting closed at 8:50pm
